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Due to the need to free up officers time to concentrate on working in the 
community, this document is also changing in line with the new focus that 
your Dedicated Neighbourhood Team (DNT) has part of a recent 
restructure within the organization.  The DNT now focuses more on 
community matters and less on crime investigation (which other 
departments within the restructure are responsible for investigating).  We 
will still be reviewing all crimes and having an input on them depending on 
the circumstances of the offence. 
 
The biggest change in the way this document is laid out is the removal of 
the Serious Acquisitive Crime (SAC crime) table for the previous month, 
which detailed crime in the area.  In an effort to save officers time 
obtaining this data, we invite you to follow the below link which will take 
you to a national website which provides you with more in depth data with 
the information supplied being broken down close to street level. 
http://www.police.uk/leicestershire/L55/ 
 
 

Crime Alert 
 
Theft from Motor Vehicles continues to remain a problem throughout the 
County including Leicester Forest East, Kirby Muxloe and Glenfield.  
Although arrests have been made in relation to some of these offences, 
which saw a significant reduction in this type of offence, they have started 
to increase again.  Typically offences have occurred in the late evening to 
the early morning (2200-0600).  The main target has been works vans 
where tools have been stolen.  Hotel car parks are locations where these 
offences are reported the most.  Please remove tools from your vans, 
ensure they are locked and property mark/take down serial numbers of 
your property. 
 

Anti – Social Behavior 
 

There have been 7 reports of anti – social behavior over the past month. 
Most reports have been in relation to Anti-Social Behaviour in Leicester 
Forest East.   
Football being played against the Pavilion off Kings Drive has resulted in 
youths climbing on the building to retrieve their football resulting in 
damage to the building and annoyance to the buildings users.  The youths 



 

are in their mid teens.  If anyone you know may be responsible for this 
behavior we urge you to ask them to move away from the building to play.  
Any damage caused will be dealt with. 
There is graffiti appearing in Leicester Forest East of a political nature that 
is ruining the aesthetics of the area.  If you have any information in relation 
to any graffiti in the area please contact us and let us know by calling 101. 

 
Issues highlighted to police over the month 

We had 249 calls from members of the public last month reporting 
incidents and crime across the three parishes. Issues to be aware of 
include continues reports of a male begging at the LFE services. This 
male is known to the police and has been previously warned of his 
behavior, we continue to work with the services to try and tackle this issue.  
In addition at the M1 services again we had a couple of reports of Illegal 
immigrants being found coming off lorries. This is a common occurrence at 
all services Along M1, any immigrants found are arrested and dealt with 
expeditiously.  

 
 

Warrants Executed  
Two warrants were executed last month, one being at Chapel Green 
Street, Leicester Forest East and a business on Stamford Street Glenfield. 
Enquires continue with both of these.  

 
 

Beat Initiatives 
With the new changes implemented in Leicestershire Police last month we 
have seen a shift in how we work, with the view to be more community 
focused that we have previously been. As such the current beat initiatives 
are centered around linking in with the residents of the three parishes and 
establishing contacts within the community. With the beat team not 
focusing on crime as much as we did previously, this will free more time 
for us to patrol our areas and deal more with the issues that matter to you 
on a daily basis. We will be more involved in schools, local community 
groups and clubs making ourselves more accessible to you. Our focus will 
be along the lines of community consultation and engagement.  

 
Street Surgery  

We will be holding a street surgery on Desford Road, Kirby Muxloe on 
Thursday 14th May between 5pm - 7pm 



 

This will give residents the chance to meet their local officers and get any 
crime prevention advice 

Police Witness Appeals 
 

Crime number: 22/03/05/2015 

A 19-year-old man has died in a single vehicle collision in Leicester Lane, 
Desford. 

The collision, which involved a green Ford Focus, happened at around 
12.36am today (Sunday 3 May) when the vehicle was travelling towards 
Desford from the cross roads.  

The driver was pronounced dead at the scene. Three passengers are 
being treated for minor injuries. 

We would like to speak to anyone who either witnessed the collision or 
saw it in the moments before the incident.  

Anyone with information can contact DC 4406 Kath Orr on 101. 


